
MINUTES OF THE WEST DOWN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD AT WEST DOWN PARISH HALL ON 1st APRIL 2015
Present:  Cllr J Oades (Chairman), CCllr A Davis, DCllr P Barker, DCllr M Wilkinson, Cllrs R Drew, C King, P Knowles, K Oades, S Squire and J Willmott.

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30 pm 
with apologies being received from PCSO P Grantham.
3274.   Noise Monitoring.   Mr Andy Coles, the lead officer for Environmental Protection at North 

Devon Council, explained the situation and answered questions from the Parish Council and 
members of the public regarding noise monitoring of the Fullabrook wind turbines. 
3275.  Police Report.  PCSO D Kingdom sent a written report on the following:

a.   There have been no crimes to report during the last month although there has been a report of sheep being attacked by a dog.
3276.  Minutes of the Last Meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th March were approved and signed.

3277.  Matters Arising.
a.   3265a.  The CCllr grant of £350 for the staggered gate has been received.

b.  3265c.   The WW1 plaques have now been received by the Chair who will inquire if they can be displayed in the Parish Hall.

c.   3265d.  Signs have been ordered for payment by the TAP fund.

d.   3265e.  The drain by the old Longhouse has not yet been cleared.
e.   3265f.  There will be a demonstration of the new village website on 21st April.

f.   3265i.   The drain by the school still needs unblocking.

g.   3266c.  The complainant does not wish to lodge a formal complaint.

h.  3266e.   The side of the road surface of Trimstone Lane has not yet been repaired.
i.   3267a.   The Chair thanked DCllr Barker on her work organising the clearance of litter around Mullacott Industrial Estate. 
3278.   CCllr Report.  CCllr A Davis reported on the following:
a.   Public transport review – proposals to reduce services will start to come into effect during the second half of 2015.

b.   Devon’s library service has been under review and DCC have unveiled plans to commission community-owned mutuals to run the libraries on their behalf.

c.   The damaged railings at Lower Twitchen Farm are ‘on the list’ to be repaired.

d.   CCllr Davis wished everybody good fortune in the forthcoming elections.

3279.   DCllr Report. 
           DCllr Barker reported on the following:

a.   She is continuing with the project of clearing the litter around Mullacott Industrial Estate 
and there is a need for better signing there.

DCllr Wilkinson reported on the following:


b.   The draft format for the North Devon Plan is now out for final consultation.


c.   He reminded candidates for Parish Councillor to return their paperwork in time.

d.   The Chair asked about the wall by the Old Chapel that is bowing out.  The owner of the 
Old Chapel would like to build buttresses on it but was not sure if he needed permission from 
NDC.
e.   NDC have ‘re-vamped’ their website.  The Chair inquired as to the cost of this and was it necessary?
f.   The Chair thanked both DCllrs Barker and Wilkinson for their work for the Parish Council over their last term of office and wished them both good luck at the forthcoming election.
3280.   Footpaths.   

a.  P3 Grant of £900 has been received.

3281.   Planning Decisions.  The following decisions have been made by NDC:
a.  58320 - Erection of ground mounted solar photovoltaic arrays (70 rows 3mw) including substations & associated works (amended plans & additional amended information)- West Hill Farm. Approved.

b.  58724/58725 – Listed Building – Variation of condition 2 (amended plans) attached to listed building application 55989/55990 to allow amended design – The Old Vicarage.  Approved.

3282.   Planning Applications. 

a.   58945 – Extension to dwelling – 2 South View. – Unanimous approval.
3283.   Correspondence. 

a.  Paul Ginnings – Invitation to 2015 AGM of Fullabrook Wind Farm CIC on 23rd April at the Parish Hall starting at 7.30pm.

b.   Grant Thornton.  Notice of Annual Audit due by 8th June.
3284.  Finance.


a.   Bank Statements

      (1)   West Down Parish Council   wef 31st March   
£5211.54. – reconciled.
 
      (2)   30 Day Notice Account         wef 31st March  
£5639.16.  

b.   Petty Cash expenditure since last meeting - £nil.
c.   Cheques. 
     (1)  BACS receipt – DCC -  P3 Grant




£900.00

     (2)  BACS receipt – DCC -  CCllr Grant (staggered gate)

£350.00

     (3)  BACS receipt -  NDC -  s.106 Grant (Green Field)

£712.76

     (4)  C/n 483 – DAPC – (Annual subscription)


£131.50

     (5)  C/n 484 – WDPHMC – (6 months hire of hall)


£90.00

     (6)  C/n 485 – WDVGFA – (s.106 Grant)



£712.76

d.   End of Year Accounts for year end March 2015 were presented and approved.

3285.   Any Other Business. 
a.   The litter bin in the Dean Cross bus shelter (Bradwell side), has been set on fire. Clerk to report the incident to the Police and investigate a replacement.

b.   As this was the last meeting before the election of the next Parish Council, the Chair thanked all for their work over the last 4 years and wished everyone luck in the forthcoming election.

There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 9.35pm.

